## Office of the Consumer Advocate

PO Box 23135 Terrace on the Square St. John's, NL Canada A1B 4J9 Tel: 709-724-3800 Fax: 709-754-3800

September 28, 2021

Board of Commissions of Public Utilities 120 Torbay Road, P.O. Box 2140 St. John's, NL A1A 5B2

Attention:

G. Cheryl Blundon, Director of

Corporate Services / Board Secretary

Dear Ms. Blundon:

RE: Newfoundland Power Inc. - 2022-2023 General Rate Application

Further to the above-captioned, enclosed please find the original and ten (10) copies of the Evidence of Laurence Booth, the Consumer Advocate's expert, which we forward for filing with the Board.

Yours truly,

Dennis Browne, Q.C.

Consumer Advocate

Encl.

/bb

cc.

Newfoundland Power Inc.

Regulatory (regulatory@newfoundlandpower.com)
Dominic Foley (dfoley@newfoundlandpower.com)
Liam O'Brien (lobrien@curtisdawe.com)
Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro
Regulatory (NLHRegulatory@nlh.nl.ca)
Shirley Walsh (shirleywalsh@nlh.nl.ca)
Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities
Jacqui Glynn (jglynn@pub.nl.ca)

Maureen Greene (<u>mgreene@pub.nl.ca</u>) PUB Official Email (<u>ito@pub.nl.ca</u>)